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Dear Families

Welcome and welcome back to all families of Lady Lumley’s School. I hope your
summer holidays were enjoyable and all feel refreshed for the return to school.
Lady Lumley’s students had two fabulous results days over the holidays.

Our A Level students have excelled, bucking the national trend for A*-B grades and
getting those all-important thresholds for University or Apprenticeship. We look
forward to hearing about their next steps and sharing their experience with our
current students – what fabulous role models!

On GCSE results day our outgoing Year 11 collected some tremendous results,
again bucking the national trend for 7-9 grades and the all important ‘5 at 4 and above’. All our colleagues

who came in on results day shared in students and families delight at goals achieved
and doors open for sixth form.

Mr Carter, Assistant Head of Sixth Form has had a very busy week welcoming and
registering an increased and still growing Year 12. Our new Year 7 joined us on
Tuesday, helping summer nerves turn into excitement at all the opportunities and
challenges that Lady Lumley’s offers.

Delight at GCSE results from pupils at Lady Lumley's School | Gazette & Herald (gazetteherald.co.uk)
Staff at Lady Lumley's School very proud of their students' | Gazette & Herald (gazetteherald.co.uk)

We also welcome new colleagues to Lady Lumley’s School:

� Ryan Downes - Teacher of History with PD

� Jonathan Elsey - Teaching Assistant

� Rebecca Lindsay - Teacher of PE

� Caitlin Mackinder - Teacher of English

� Ruth Marley - Teacher of Art

� Daniel Turnes - Teacher of Computing

Given the national recruitment crisis facing education we are delighted to welcome great colleagues to Lady
Lumley’s to continue the work of delivering an excellent education.

Thank you to all families who have ensured that students start the year in the correct uniform and well
equipped. As ever, if there are any barriers to upholding the uniform policy, please do contact your Pastoral
Officer to discuss. The contact details for Pastoral Officers are on the website and detailed here; they are the
first point of contact for any concern or question.

Year 7  Danielle Allen d.allen@ll.coastandvale.academy
Year 8  Angela Gilbert a.gilbert@ll.coastandvale.academy
Year 9  Lisa Gill li.gill@ll.coastandvale.academy
Year 10  Kate Gibbs k.gibbs@ll.coastandvale.academy
Year 11  Emma Steadman e.steadman@ll.coastandvale.academy
Year 12/13 Fiona Allan f.allan@ll.coastandvale.academy

Next week begins the ‘Supporting Success’ evenings for specific year groups, please do attend these to help
home and school work effectively together. The Enrichment Menu will also be going live, giving our students
a wealth of opportunity to broaden their experience and education.

Clair Foden, Headteacher



September News from the Library

Greetings and welcome back! I hope you all enjoyed the summer
break and managed to get in a good bit of reading, especially as
the weather wasn’t particularly summery! I added a few more
titles to my Goodreads list for 2023 and even brought back some
books to add to our collection.

It is wonderful to see all those new faces as our Year 7 students
begin their adventure in secondary school. I’ve already met some
keen readers and eager library volunteers and I’m really looking forward to helping them continue their reading
journeys.

We are off to an exciting start this term, with Years 7 and 8 being
given the opportunity to choose a book to take home, thanks to the
generosity of the Lady Lumley’s foundation and the charity Book
Trust. I’ve already introduced the programme to one group of Year
8 students and plan to have all the other classes on board over the
next couple of weeks. You can find out more if you visit the Book
Trust website – follow this Book Buzz link.

Also in September, some Year 9 students will be lucky enough to enjoy a visit from local
science fiction author, Rex Burke. Watch this space for more information and check out
the author’s website to find out more about his books.

As always, get in touch if you have any questions about the library programme, or need
help with book suggestions for your student (or yourself!). I’ll be in the library on
Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday each week and when I’m not there, I’m usually thinking

about how I can make the space more engaging for our children.

Best wishes and happy reading!
Ms Donna Rueth

Paris Trip

Dear Parents / Carers and Students

On Tuesday 26th September there will be an information students for parents / carers and students regard-
ing our visit to Paris in October.
The meeting will take place in the school hall at 18:00.
During the meeting I will discuss the itinerary for our visit as well as other important information to make
this visit as positive as possible for our students.
You will need to bring your child's passport and GHIC card to the meeting.
If you have not yet applied for a GHIC card this is a quick process and there is no cost, but parents need to
apply on behalf of their child. The card is usually sent out within a week.

Below is the link to apply for a GHIC card.

Applying for healthcare cover abroad (GHIC and EHIC) - NHS (www.nhs.uk)

Many thanks and I am looking forward to seeing you on the 26th

Rachel Wilson

http://


Year 11 Supporting Success
Dear parents and carers,
I am delighted to announce that we will be offering the first of our series of ‘Supporting Success’ evenings for
Year 11 students, parents, and carers on Wednesday 13th September from 6pm to 7.00pm in the 6th Form
Common Room. This is the first of three workshops this year. The focus of this session will be:
A study workshop with strategies to support children in the build-up to the first pre-public examinations in 6
weeks' time and then beyond to their GCSEs.
A talk on the Year 11 timeline, the rationale and how to make the most of every opportunity in Year 11.
Using the online Unifrog resource with your child to plan for Post 16 and Post 18 choices.
An introduction to our tutor read programme.
If you would like to attend, please complete this online registration form. I look forward to welcoming you to the
evening.
Yours sincerely
David Fairclough
Keystage 4 Leader

ClassCharts - Y7 Parents/Carers
Due to our recent change of our internal management information system over the summer holidays there will
be a small delay in providing your parent log-in for your child’s classcharts account. All Y7 students have been
given their own log in details to be able to access classcharts.   Many thanks for your patience.

Dates for your Diary

w/c 11th September - Y7 NGRT Assesments (English Lessons)
Wednesday 13th September - Y11 Supporting Success Evening, 6-7pm

Thursday 14th September - Y13 Supporting Success Evening, 6-7pm
Thursday 14th September - Y7 Supporting Success Evening, 6-7pm

Friday 15th September - Y11 Drama Devising Project, 3.15 - 7.30pm
w/c 18th September - Y12 Early Assessment Week

Wednesday 20th September - Tempest Photographs
Wednesday 20th September - Y10 Supporting Success, 6-7pm

Thursday 21st September - Y9 Author Visit,  10 - 11.10am
Friday  22nd September - Y8 Enterprise Event, 9.10 - 12.30pm

W/c 25th September - Y13 PPE Week
Tuesday 26th September - Paris Visit Info Meeting, 6-7pm

Wednesday 27th September - Y12/13 Maths Olympiad for girls
Wednesday 27th September - Y12 Welcome to KS5/ Supporting Success Evening, 6-7pm

Useful Contact Information:
Main School Office: 01751 472846

Admin/Attendance Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy
Finance Email: finance@ll.coastandvale.academy

Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy
Transport Email: transport@ll.coastandvale.academy

https://twitter.com/LadyLumleys
https://www.facebook.com/ladylumleysschool/







